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Dr. Timothy Warner Submits Resignation

At the fall meeting of the governing
board, Monday, November 19, Dr. Warner
submitted his resignation as president of
Fort Wayne Bible College.

In his letter Dr. Warner stated as the
effective date of his resignation "December
31, 1980, or at any prior date at which
mutually agreeable transfer of office may
be effected.””

Coming to the college as dean of men
in 1953, Dr. Warner has, except for three

years of missionary service in Sierra Leone, |

served here in various capacities since that
time. Subsequent to holding the position
as dean of men, he has been dean of
students, faculty member, chairman of
the department of missions, and

academic dean. He was appointed the
fourth president of the college in 1971.

Stating his continued interest in seeing
the college prosper as a significant institu-

tion of higher education in the Fort Wayne
community, Dr. Warner said, 'l assure

you that there will be no slackening of
pace during the remaining months in
office. Every effort will be made to see
the programs and purposes of the college
move forward according to plan.”

The governing board accepted Dr.
Warner's resignation, expressing
appreciation for his years of dedicated
service. A search committee will be
appointed immediately in order that a
new president be secured as quickly as
possible.

J. E. Ramseyer served as president
of FWBC from 1912 to 1944, He was
followed by Dr. S. A. Witmer, whose
term of service was from 1945 to 1957.

Dr. Jared F. Gerig was appointed president |

1958 and served until he retired in 1971.1

As the pulse of the heart speeds lifeblood 1o
bodily parts, 50 Pulse communicates dynamic
Iife and growth 10 115 readers

WINTER 1980

New Academic Programs

FWBC is in the process of adding
several new academic majors and minors
to its curricular offerings. Business
administration and social work will be
offered as four-year degree programs.
Youth ministries, camping, Christian
counseling, broadcasting, creative writing,
drama, and secretarial science are being
introduced as academic minor programs.
Most of these new offerings will be
available to students for the fall 1980
semester.

These programs will all be offered
from a perspective consistent with the
Bible college philosophy and mission
statement. This means, simply stated,
that the college views as its primary
purpose the training of men and women
for service in church and parachurch
vocations. All of the new majors and
minors are being offered in response to
the repeated calls for them by various
service organizations.

The Bible college is also in the process
of rearranging the curriculum into a total
program of majors and minors. In addition
to the new programs, most current
academic major offerings will also be avail-
able as minors. Persons interested in
obtaining further information concerning
these new offerings should contact Jeff
Ling, director of admissions, 1025 West
Rudisill Blvd., (219) 456-2111, ext. 204. %

INDIANA RESIDENTS
Included with this issue of PULSE is
your copy of Indiana Department of
Revenue form CC-40. You need this
form to claim the 50% tax credit on
your gift to Fort Wayne Bible Col-
lege. Calculation of your tax credit
is explained in the form.




Dr. Warner, Dr. Hovee, Dr. Jacobsen,
Mr. Strubhar, and their wives attended
the thirty-third annual meeting of the
American Association of Bible Colleges.
Three days of meetings were held October
25 - 27 in Arlington Heights, |llinois.

Dr. Warner, current vice-president and
president-elect of the AABC presided
over several sessions.

Once again, Fort Wayne Bible College
participated in the Allen-Wells Chapter
American Red Cross Blood Drive. This
year's donor goal was 100. With 160
participating, we reached 160% of our
goal! The students, faculty, and staff
did a commendable job and set a fine
example for the Fort Wayne community. |
Lenora Cushing, resident advisor of
Bethany dorm, and Jonathan Spyker,
vice-president of Student Association,
attended the Red Cross recognition
luncheon as FWBC's representatives.

The Allen County Election Board
used FWBC facilities for the city
election on November 6. Precinct
workers spent two days at the polls
which were set up in the library. .
Approximately 475 voters cast their
ballots at the college.

A 23 minute slide/tape presentation
has been added to the FWBC library
orientation/instruction program. It is
designed for use with a self-guided
library tour and will be initiated this fall

for incoming students. Other library
news - - - Doris Grimes, assistant
librarian, recently completed a master of |
science degree in library science at Indiana

University.

David Meece and The Sharretts
presented a joint concert at Fort Wayne
Bible College in November. Over 500
people attended this Student Association -
sponsored event. |

WBCL and Fort Wayne Bible College
have extended a warm welcome to the
radio stations’s newest employee - - Phil
Richard. Phil brings with him a wide
variety of radio experience, including
stints at missionary radio station 4VEH in
Haiti and several Christian and secular
stations stateside. Phil was most recently
employed as news director at WJOR, South
Haven, Michigan. He currently mans the
4 to 11 p.m. shift at WBCL, with a heavy
emphasis on news coverage.

Plans are still in the making for a new
500-foot tower for WBCL, but station
manager Jim Schweickart reports the
project probably won't get off the ground
as soon as originally thought. Final
details are presently being worked out
for the acquisition of land along Hillegas
Road near Interstate 69. If all goes well,
the tower could be up sometime this
summer - - possibly in June or July,
pending FAA and FCC approval. WBCL
asks that you continue to make this a
matter of prayer before the Lord. Much
work still needs to be done as they seek

| to extend the ministry of the station.

"Whatever Happened to the Human
Race?'’ a series of five films by Dr. Francis
Schaeffer and Dr. Everett C. Koop is
being shown at the college during January
and February. FWBC is one of the first
to sponsor these significant films in the
Fort Wayne area. The films examine
the practices of euthanasia, abortion,
infanticide and other crucial human rights
issues. Discussion sessions led by FWBC
professors and local Christian physicians
follow each showing. The films are being
sponsored by the Student Association as
a part of the college’s 75th anniversary
celebration.

FWBC correspondence school
personnel, Donna Lutton and Barb
Artherhults, attended the Christian
Correspondence Schools Conference in
Chicago this fall. They returned with
new information and ideas that will be
applicable to the correspondence depart-
ment here at FWBC. Donna also reported
that she enjoyed her first plane trip! Other
news from correspondence - - - the depart-
ment is pleased to welcome Carolyn
Weider to their secretarial staff. W

Dr. Jacobsen to
Return to Japan

Dr. Morris Jacobsen, vice president for
academic affairs, will be leaving the college
at the end of this school year to resume
missionary service in Japan.

Dr. Jacobsen returned to the U.S. at
the end of 1971 for an emergency health
furlough, due to the critical illness of his
wife, Kathleen. She was called home to
be with the Lord in January of 1978. The
following June Dr. Jacobsen was appointed
vice president for academic affairs.

Last March Dr. Jacobsen and a fellow
missionary to Japan, Elizabeth Osmundson,
were married. After much prayer the
Jacobsens have determined that God is
directing them back to Japan. They plan
to return the latter part of next summer,
providing their support needs are met. B
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President’s
D, Timathy Warner has served as President of Fort Wayne Bible College for
the past seven vears f'_‘_i‘('r'pf fora three vear pr'rmn’ ~pr-m a5 a mssionary fo

Sierra Leone. Africa, Dr. Warner has been on the faculty of the college since

1053, He has heen widely recogmized as an outstanding leader in education

PRESIDENT'S PERSPECTIVE

The very first catalog of the Fort Wayne Bible Training School dated
1905 stated that the purpose of the new institution was “‘to prepare and
equip as speedily as practically possible those who might be called ‘eleventh
hour laborers’ in order to meet the Gospel emergency of these closing days
of this present age.”

Seventy-five years later we are still equipping “‘eleventh hour laborers”
for work in the harvest. There are some differences, however. |f it was
the eleventh hour in 1905, it is more like 11:45 now, and the urgency of
the task is heightened.

The original statement said the equipping was to be done “as speedily
as possible.” Just as farming has become "‘agribusiness” and demands much
more of the farm operator than was true in the days of the horse drawn
plow, so the ministries of the church have become more complex and
extensive and demand more training on the part of one who ministers.

So, our program has gone from 2 to 4 years, and an increasing number
of graduates are pursuing graduate programs. Our curriculum has been
enlarged to match growing needs in the church. Several new programs
of study are being added next year.

It took great vision, faith, and commitment to start the college. It takes
those same qualities to keep it going in 1980. The leaders of the church
were not alone in this commitment, however. Many people contributed to
the fledgling institution in many different ways. There was contributed
labor on the new building, produce from farms and gardens, canned goods
for the dining department, and money to pay the bills.

In this 75th anniversary year we are grateful for a growing group of
people who share a similar commitment to this ministry - - people who
feel the urgency of the eleventh hour, who see the size of the harvest yet
to be reaped, and who understand the need for trained harvesters.

I’'m sorry that more of you are not able to spend some time on the
campus and sense the fine spirit among the students. Many things have
changed in the 75 years since the first students came to Fort Wayne for
training, but the commitment to the Lord and to His service on the part
of the students and the commitment of the college to their preparation
remain the same W

Dr. Warner’s Itinerary

February
2-3 North Pekin, IL
9 Alumni Meeting - Hamilton, OH

10 am - Faith Missionary Church -
Hamilton, OH
pm - Grace Missionary Church -
Celina, OH

17 am - Gospel Center Church -
South Bend, IN
pm - Bethany Missionary Church -
Elkhart, IN

24 am - West Berne Missionary Church
Berne, IN

March
2 am - Holton Ave. Missionary Church -
Fort Wayne, IN
pm - Holton Ave. Missionary Church -
Fort Wayne, IN

5-7 American Association of Bible Colleges -
IL

8 Alumni Rally - Port Huron, M|
9 am - Port Huron Missionary Church
pm - Pontiac Missionary Church
10 Pettisville Alumni Rally, Pettisville, OH
15 Alumni Rally - Peoria, IL
16 am - Mt, Olive Missionary Church -
Peoria, 1L
pm - Evangelical Mennonite Church -
Lafayette, IN
23 Alumni Rally - Hillgrove Federated
Church - Union City, IN

28-30 Fellowship Bible Church - Brown City,
M

April
13 Archbold Missionary Church -
Archbold, OH

20 am - Evangelical Mennonite Church -
Gridley, IL

27 am - Harriet Missionary Church -
Hillsbora, OH

May
3 Area Alumni Rally -
Fleetwood, PA

4 am - Fleetwood Missionary Church, PA
pm - Fleetwood Missionary Church, PA

10 Fort Wayne Bible College Commence-
ment Activities - 10:00 am
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People

From the First Bite. . .

FWBC students, staff, and faculty set
the pace in the first of many contests to
be held nationwide by Wendy's Ham-
burgers. This fall, nearly 300 FWBCers
put the popular hamburger restaurant
to the test to see how quickly they could
prepare hamburgers each of the 256 ways
promoted in their advertising. Proving
just how fast fast-food can be, Wendy's
served the students in 29 minutes 52.97
seconds. Other cities and colleges will
be trying to break the record set in
Fort Wayne by the FWBC students as
competitions are scheduled at Wendy's
restaurants across the country.

To the Last —

A Good Time Was Had By All

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS — GIVE FWBC GLOBAL VIEW

left to right: Theodora Papadopoulou, Jean Andre Sonnal, Mary Gingerich,
Jennifer Anderson, Mitsuru Kato, Alberta Lubberts.
Mot pictured: Burton Trott, Arnold Hansrajh.

JENNIFER ANDERSON - - Kingston,
Jamaica. Jennifer is attending the Bible
College this year through the exchange
program between FWBC and Jamaica
Theological Seminary. She became a
Christian at 17 through the influence of
her grandmother. Jennifer developed an
interest in missions and served for a year
as a missionary to Haiti. After completing
her year here, she plans to return to
Jamaica for midwifery training at the
university. She hopes to go back to Haiti
when finished with her training. Jennifer
says she is enjoying her time at FWBC.
“The Lord has provided for me totally.
The people | have met have been very
friendly; | appreciate that.”” When asked
what the major adjustments were in com-
ing to the United States, she said, “The
biggest differences are the food and the
weather . . . | had only seen snow on TV,
but | enjoy new experiences!” Jennifer
is taking six classes at FWBC, three in
the area of missions.

MARY GINGERICH - - Kitchener,
Ontario, Canada. Mary first heard about
FWBC while working as a nurse in Florida,
where she attended Faith Missionary
Church in St. Petersburg. After attending
last year's Youth Conference her interest
increased. She enrolled as a junior this
past fall. A registered nurse, Mary came
to the U.S. from Canada to pursue her

career in nursing. “‘I'm learning a lot here
at the Bible College . . . the teachers are
tops.”” Brought up in a Mennonite family,
Mary made a personal committment to
the Lord when she was 13. She is now
interested in missionary nursing. She
visited Haiti with a team from Overseas
Missionary Service and is considering

the possibility of service in that country.

ARNOLD HANSRAUJH - - Durban,
South Africa. Arnold is a first year pre-
seminary major. Reared in a Christian
home, he made a committment to
Christian service in 1975 after hearing
Nicky Cruz speak in South Africa. Arnold
considered going into law, but took a job
in a bank shortly after completing his
secondary education. Christian co-workers
had a positive influence in his life. At their
invitation he attended a meeting of the
Full-Gospel Businessmen's Fellowship.
There, the Lord used the speaker, a former
Moslem, to speak to Arnold’s heart. “The
Holy Spirit began to work telling me |
had the truth and should do something
with it. | shrugged it off for a time, but
the call of God became incessant. lsaiah
42 through 45 then confirmed the Lord’s
calling in my life.” Arnold plans to com-
plete his education here, go on to semi-
nary, and take a pastorate - - possibly back
in South Africa. He says that the only
major adjustment in the U.S. has been



getting used to the "quietness’ of Fort
Wayne as compared to the highly urban
atmosphere of Durban.

MITSURU KATO - - Okayama, Japan.
Mitsuru is a graduate of Okayama Uni-
versity with a degree in music. Because
of the limited availability of church
music training in Japan, she decided to
further her education in the U.S. at
Fort Wayne Bible College. This is her
second year at FWBC. The daughter of a
pastor, Mitsuru accepted Christ when she
was 14. Following graduation next year,
she plans to return to Japan to put her
church music training into practice.
“There is very little special music or
chairs in the Japanese churches. | would
like to work in those areas.” Mitsuru
plays the piano, organ, and violin. She is
active in the FWBC music department and
is a member of "Reflection,”” one of the
college’s two traveling music ensembles,
She is enjoying her time at FWBC. “It’s

a big change from Okayama University . . .

I like the prayer in the classrooms here.”
Mitsuru has been ““adopted”” by an
American family, an experience she
greatly appreciates. The Pressler family of
Montpelier, Ohio, takes sincere interest in
her and gives her a home away from home
during holidays.

ALBERTA LUBBERTS - - Waterloo,
Ontario, Canada. Alberta, a registered
nurse, came to the U.S. to pursue her
career at a time when Canada had a sur-
plus of medical personrel. Like Mary
Gingerich, she moved to Florida and be-
gan hearing about Fort Wayne Bible
College while attending Faith Missionary
Church. Alberta enrolled as a junior at
FWBC this past fall. She is currently
taking courses in missions and Bible. She
is also serving as a campus nurse. A one-
week trip to Haiti with O.M.S. whetted
Alberta’s appetite for missions. She hopes
to eventually serve as a missionary nurse
overseas.

THEODORA PAPADOPOULOU - -
Limassol, Cyprus. Dora came to the U.S,
and Fort Wayne Bible College a year ago

last January. She is an elementary edu-
cation major and hopes to go on to study
psychology. Dora is interested in a career
in counseling young people. Reared in a
Christian family, she dedicated her life to
the Lord at an early age. She heard of
FWBC through Steve Roussos, a FWBC
student and MK from Cyprus. Her first
semester was difficult, she says, because
of the language barrier and homesickness.
But she is now enjoying the U.S. and
FWBC very much. Her younger brother
and sister are already planning to come
to FWBC for their college educations, as
well.

JEAN ANDRE SONNAL - - Borel, Haiti.
Andre is a second-year pastoral studies
major at FWBC. He accepted Christ at
a missionary meeting for children in the
early 1960's, but no follow-up ministry
was available at that time. When the
First Church of God was started in Haiti
in 1967, Andre began to grow in the Lord
and dedicated his life to Christian service
the following year. He attended a Christian
secondary school in Haiti. The Church of
God mission board in Findley, Ohio, then
played a major role in enabling him to
attend FWBC. Andre says FWBC has con-
tributed much to his spiritual growth and
maturation. He especially appreciates the
concern and love of fellow students and
the faculty. | found what | was looking
for at FWBC."” Andre plans to return to
Haiti after completing his education. He
hopes to work with Church of God
missions in starting a ministry to the
mountain people of his country.

BURTON TROTT - - Devonshire,
Bermuda. Burton is in his first year as a
pre-seminary Biblical studies major at
FWBC. He came to the U.S. several
years ago and received an associate degree
in marketing management from Owens
Technical College in Harrisburg, Ohio.
While living in Ohio, he visited Atlanta,
Georgia. During his visit, he attended
Bill Gothard’s Basic Youth Conflicts
seminars and accepted Christ as his
Savior. Desiring to study the Bible , he be-

gan to look for a college. Burton saw an
ad for FWBC in Campus Life magazine.

He decided to visit the campus, and then
decided to stay. He says he really appre-
ciates the professors at FWBC."” . ..
They're quality instructors who aren’t
afraid to get on your level. You'll see
them sitting with students in the cafeteria -
faculty and students fellowship together."
Burton plans to stay in the U.S. and pursue
a career in Christian counseling. B

Patterson Joins Staff

M.L. “Pat"” Patterson has been named
business affairs administrator of Fort
Wayne Bible College.

Pat is a native of Alabama. He is a
graduate of Georgetown College, George-
town, Kentucky, and holds a bachelor of
arts degree and teaching credentials in
English. He also received a masters degree
in education administration from
University of Maryland. Pat served in the
Navy from 1954 to 1958. He then
spent several years teaching, prior to
receiving a Naval commission in 1973.
Pat completed his Naval career this past
November, serving a total of 21 years in
the Navy - - the past seven in the areas of
education and personnel administration.

“1'm very happy to be here,” says Pat,
“l know this is where the Lord wants me . |
there's no doubt about that.” Pat and his
wife Mary have four children. The
Pattersons and their two youngest
children have moved from Oxon Hill,
Maryland, to Fort Wayne. m



Spiritual Emphasis Speakers

Stuart and Jill Briscoe

Stuart and Jill Briscoe, world-known
husband and wife Bible teaching team,
were featured at the January 17 and 18
Spiritual Emphasis Days. The Briscoe's
ministry on campus was made possible
by the Staley Distinguished Christian
Scholar Lecture Foundation.

The Briscoes emigrated to the United
States from England in 1970. Their
refreshing, insightful ministry has had a
dynamic impact on people around the
world. Stuart, pastor of EiImbrook
Church in Waukesha, Wisconsin, has
preached in over fifty countries. His wife
Jill has had a Bible study and speaking
ministry in the U, S., Canada, the
Caribbean, Africa, and Europe. The
Briscoes are also directors of “Telling
the Truth’ a multi-media ministry in-
cluding radio and tapes.

Included in the Briscoe’s two-day
ministry were:
— four all-student services
— a faculty luncheon
— a pastors’ and wives' luncheon
— three WBCL radio programs
— a meeting with the Greek Club
— astudent leader reception
— four separated meetings
Stuart with men
Jill with women
and vice-versa
Every attempt was made to maximize
the effectiveness of the Briscoes’ ministry
to our campus and to begin the new
semester with a strong focus on the
spiritual life of FWBC. B

Amidst the holiday mail flurry, the
January issue of THE DAILY WALK
was delivered to most homes just a few
days before Christmas. In spite of the
Christmas hustle and bustle, . . . the kids
home on vacation, . . . and the fact that
THE DAILY WALK reading schedule
didn't even begin until January, by the
31st of December more than 500 people
had enrolled to read through the Bible
in 1980. That's a great start, especially
considering the fact that most of those
expected to enroll will probably sign up
after they've read a few days in January.
The early enrollees were a pleasant
surprise! It's not too late for you - be-
cause the reading program is continuous,
you can begin in any month - - reading
through the Bible with THE DAILY
WALK over the following 12 months.
Write or call THE DAILY WALK

office for more information (219) 456-
2111.

FWBC welcomes Donna Grabill to the
staff. Donna is the coordinator for THE
DAILY WALK. She is handling the
organization, production details, and
finances of this new ministry. Donna

(Hara) graduated from FWBC in 1977 with

a major in music and Christian education.
Her husband, Brad Grabill, isa '75
graduate. The Grabills recently returned
to the Fort Wayne area from California
where they served in the youth ministry
of Van Nuys Missionary Church. Brad

is now serving as minister of Christian
education at First Missionary Church in
Fort Wayne, and Donna is directing the
primary chair. Donna is originally from
Florida, where she attended the First
Missionary Church of St. Petersburg. m

March 7
Friday

March 8
Saturday

March 9
Sunday a.m.

March 9
Sunday p.m.

March 10
Monday

March 11
Tuesday

March 12
Wednesday

March 13
Thursday

March 14
Friday a.m.

March 14
Friday p.m.

March 15
Saturday

March 16

Sunday a.m.

March 16

Sunday p.m.

The Mortheast Missionary Church
903 Virginia Street
Jackson, M1 49204

Colonial Woods Missionary Church
& Alumni Rally

3240 Pine Grove Avenue

Port Huron, M1 48060

Royal Oak Missionary Church
411 E. Eleven Mile Road
Royal Oak, Ml 48067

Warren Missionary Church
28100 Ryan Road
Warren, M| 48092

Pettisville Missionary Church
FWBC Alumni Rally
Pettisville, OH 43553

Oakthorpe Christian Union Church
Thornville, OH

Memaorial Park United Pres. Church
8800 Peebles Road
Allison Park, PA 15101

Trinity Missionary Church
FWEBC Alumni Rally

14040 E. Bagley Road
Middleburg Heights, OH 44130

Cuyahoga Falls Christian Academy
4687 Wyoga Lake Road
Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44224

Westwood Alliance Church
396 Willowood Drive East
Mansfield, OH 44906

First Baptist Church
Third and Wayne
Defiance, OH 43512

Grace Missionary Church
Portland & Sycamore Streets
Celina, OH 45822

Harvester Ave. Missionary Church
3331 Harvester at Fleetwood
Fort Wayne, IN 46803



#1 GOAL

There's always a lot of talk about
goals in athletic circles. The athletic pro-
gram of FWBC has one primary goal - -
meeting the needs of students. Physical
fitness, along with spiritual, mental, and
emotional fitness, constitutes whole per-
sons. And FWBC seeks to help each stu-
dent become the whole person God
meant him to be. Learning to work as a
team . .. learning to win and lose are
important lessons not always found in
books, but applicable to many areas of
life. The expansion and improvement
of FWBC's athletic program allows us to
offer more to current and prospective
students. And, it means our students
will have more to offer when they go on
to other areas of service. m

Soccer Goes Varsity

Marvin Miller, president of Newmar, Inc. of
Nappanee, IN, presented a check to Don Postel,
director of business affairs, and Randy Nigh,
soccer club advisor. The check was used to
purchase goals, balls and other equipment.

This fast-paced, international favorite
is finally waking up American athletes
and audiences. And now it's come to
FWBC! This year's soccer club was a
success with over twenty players
showing for practices. The club
played four games, lost three, tied one.
Enthusiasm is high as they look forward
to varsity competition in the conference
next year. With the growing interest
in soccer, this new addition to the
Falcon's schedule should draw the
attention of prospective students as well
as current students. W

MEN’S BASKETBALL TEAM "79-'80 (front
row) Keith Wong, Calvin Rychener, Steve
Rupp, John Hughes (back row) Steve Weir,
Jim Marstaller, Matt Moran, Kent Ulman,
Kelvin Diller, Mark Mikel, Mark Warner.

The men's basketball team has a current
standing of 0-1 in the conference, with a
2-8 record overall. Nine of the eleven team
members are new this year. Says Coach
Steve Morley, ““I'm well pleased with their
overall performance.” The team shows
promise, but has had the worst season for
injuries since Morley began coaching the
team thirteen years ago. The team lost
starter Mark Warner with a broken ankle
and starter Kelvin Diller with back injuries.
It is hoped that Mark will be back to
finish the season.

The women's basketball team has a
current standing of 0-1 in the confer-
ence, 0-6 overall. All eight players are
first-time members and show good
potential for future seasons. Seven are
freshmen, one a sophomore. They may
be just trying their wings now, but
given time they'll be flying high! Kathy
Kephart is coach of the women’s team. @

Basketball Schedule

211 A Women
2/2  H Women

Tri-State University 6pm
Grand Rapids Bible 1pm

" Men 3pm
2/5 H Women Great Lakes Bible 6pm
" Men "y H " 8pm
2/7 A Men Bethel College 8pm
2/12 A Women Concordia Luth. Bpm
" Men " 2 8pm
2/15 H Women Cincinnatti Bible 6pm
" Men " pu 8pm
2/16 H Women Grand Rapids Bap. 1pm
" Men AL & B 3pm
2/18-23 Men’s NCCAA District Playoffs

2/258-3/1
3/6-8

Men’'s NCCAA Regional Playoffs
Men's NCCAA Finals

Coming Events

February
9 Pops & Pizza 6:30 &
8:30 pm
12 General Student Recital 8 pm
14 Spiritual Emphasis Day 7:30 pm
19 Schaeffer Films- “What- 7:30 pm
ever Happened to the
Human Race?"’
22 Brass and Woodwind 8 pm
Ensemble Concert
26 Schaeffer Films - "What- 7:30 pm
ever Happened to the
Human Race?”’
March
1 Christian Service Per- 8 pm

forming Groups Concert
7 Spring Break begins
17 Classes resume

20 Spiritual Emphasis Day

21 Governing Board 9 am
Bill Pierce Concert 8 pm
28 Chorale Home Concert 8 pm
April
4 Good Friday (no classes)
6 Easter
11 Spiritual Emphasis Day
11-13 YOUTH CONFERENCE
18 75th Anniversary Tribute 8 pm
20-25 ANNIVERSARY WEEK
22 General Student Recital 8 pm
25 Women's Auxiliary Tea 1 pm
Junior-Senior Banquet 7 pm

26 A DAY AWAY"

27 75th Anniversary all-campus
Open House
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Advancement

Advancement or
Development?

If you are a faithful reader of Pulse,
you may at some time have wondered
about the terminology used to designate
the department charged with resource
development for the college.

Someone might well ask, “Why not
just call it fund-raising and be done with
it?” The answer to that is that there is
considerably more involved in it than that.
Perhaps the more accurate term would
be friend-raising. That comes closer to
being the real objective because we are
interested in the kind of prayer support
as well as financial support that a host
of friends can provide. Friends helping
friends is part of the ideal.

It is more than that, however. It is
concerned with providing the resources,
of whatever kind, which will make possible
the achieving of college objectives. This
includes students, staff, buildings, equip-
ment and money. And it certainly in-
cludes various types of spiritual resources
which come from alumni, supporting
churches, and other praying Christian
friends.

What do you call all of this? It is
providing for the development of the col-
lege, and this term is the most common
among institutions supported by
voluntary giving. Some feel that speaking
of advancement has a more positive
ring to it; so this term is used to refer to
the same thing.

Whether we say “development’ or
“advancement,” you will know we are
speaking of the same thing, and we trust
that you will rejoice in the development
and advancement of God’s work here at
the college. W

‘A Very Present Help'

Field representatives Ward and Brenda
Lewis and their family have been troubled
by a series of difficulties over the past
year including a fire in their home, illness,
and a very recent near-tragedy which
Brenda related as follows:

January 8th our family began suffering
headaches and dizziness, but thought it
was a virus. We went to bed as usual and
then Wednesday morning woke up with
the same feelings. Ward left for work and
| decided to take our five-year-old and lie
down, as | felt sleepy. Ward returned in
about ten minutes because he had for-
gotten something he needed in the base-
ment. Upon entering the basement he
smelled a gas leak. [ called the gas
company and they came and diagnosed
the problem as carbon monoxide fumes.
The gas man and furnace man both said
it was a miracle that we were alive. Praise
be to God!

Through their trials the Lewises have
seen remarkable evidence of the Lord's
care. Faithful Christian friends have also
supported them in-prayer and assistance
in times of need.

“God is our refuge and strength, a very

present help in trouble. Therefore we will
not fear.”” Psalm 46:1-2a B
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Legacies Received
by the College

The college will be the recipient of
several legacies during this school year.
While final amounts will not be known
until payment is actually made, it is
anticipated that they will all be in the
$25,000 to $30,000 range.

While these are not large legacies, they
demonstrate how careful stewardship in
estate planning enables a person to give
more generously in death than in life.

None of the persons involved would
have been considered wealthy. One
couple had been missionaries, one was a
single woman, and one a single man.

They all practiced personal steward-
ship of their incomes during their lives,
and are now demonstrating stewardship
of their capital resources. Property which
was needed while they were living can
now be put to use in God's work.

If you have not planned this area of
your stewardship, don't put it off. A
note to the college will bring you further
helpful information about making a will
and planning an estate. |
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